

## **Town of Fairfield Select Board Minutes**

June 8, 2020

In Attendance: Gavin Ryan, Gene Archambault, Charlie Thomas and David Persons

Road Foreman: Moe Jettie

Visitors: Peter Cross, Hunter Gomez

Town Administrator: Jonathan DeLaBruere

Secretary: Melissa Manson

Town Clerk: Linda Hodet

1. Peter Cross and Hunter Gomez came to discuss work going on at the school and an issue with Park St. The edges of Park St. are broken down and it's impossible to connect new pavement to it. They would like financial help to fix Park St. Not in our budget for paving this year.
2. Jonathan took us on a field trip to look at some changes needed in the sidewalk plan to avoid the ballfield and school property. Approved. Jonathan to co-ordinate with the engineer/contractor
3. Moe reports that they are getting chloride done, ditching, replaced a culvert. Issue with the curve near Sam Whites. MM and Linda to see if we can find anything on paper regarding the land there. Jonathan to check VTRANS to see about moving a road.
4. We will be paving Pond and Sheldon Woods this year.
5. Charlie has been working to finish the ballfield and was working with a specialist on what the best material to use is. Need 10 loads of special gravel from Hinesburg. Ok for Moe to pick up and stock pile.
6. Moe to get 40mph speed signs for Rugg Rd.
7. Linda reports that she received a request from Diana Bailey to fly BLM flags in town. Jonathan to respond.
8. Someone wants to donate 3 acres to the town near Sherman St. Ok.
9. Jonathan requested Tom and Gavin get email accounts. Not happening.
10. Chesters and Quimby Hill rents were suspended for March, April and May.  
Continue to suspend for June, July and August. Rent will be due on September 1 and the first of each month thereafter.
11. Traffic ordinance signed.
12. Fuel discussion. Will do a bid.
13. Gene made a motion to approve minutes of 5.26.20. Charlie seconded. All in favor.
14. Gene made a motion to approve the warrants. Charlie seconded. All in favor.
15. Discussion re Little League using our fields. Users must follow protocol and have their own insurance. Track their own participants as per Governor order.
16. Rec committee is going to create a Google schedule to request/track space on the ball fields.
17. Gene and Dave are going to look at Ohligers to see if the road has been opened.
18. Box culvert for South Road is being built by SD Ireland. Should be done in July.
19. Charlie made a motion to adjourn. Gene seconded. All in favor

**These minutes exist in draft form until approved by the Select Board.**